
August 30, 2018 Ministerial Staff                        
Senior Pastor:  Josh Cook                                     

Music Minister:  Jonathan Riddle                       
Children’s Minister:  Nancy Glover                        

Youth Minister: Jake Kersh                      

Sunday Schedule:  September 2 

Sunday 
Prayer Walk                   8:45 pm 

Small Groups                   9:00 am 

Morning Worship                         10:30 am 

Attendance 
Small Groups:     210 

Morning Worship:     208 

Wednesday Night:   113 

Tithes/Offerings August 26:  
$8,479                                       

2018 Total: $437,367                           

Reach for Tomorrow               

Owe Contingency: $49,000      

Daily Bible Reading 

1343 Hueytown Road, Hueytown, AL 35023 / 205.491.3771 /  Fax: 205.491.3194                                         
Email: info@pleasantridgebaptist.org / www.pleasantridgebaptist.org 

Memory Verse                                                                              

“But when you fast, anoint your head and wash your face, that your fasting 
may not be seen by others but by your Father who is in secret. And your 

Father who sees in secret will reward you.” (Matthew 6:17–18, ESV)  

Aug. 27:  Ezekiel 1-4 

Aug. 28:  Ezekiel 5-8 

Aug. 29:  Ezekiel 9-12  

Aug. 30:  Ezekiel 13-15 

Aug. 31:  Ezekiel 16-17 

Sept. 1:  Ezekiel 18-20 

Sept. 2:  Ezekiel 21-22 

Sept. 3:  Ezekiel 23-24 

Sept. 4:  Ezekiel 25-27 

Sept. 5:  Ezekiel 28-30 

Sept. 6:  Ezekiel 31-33 

Sept. 7:  Ezekiel 34-36 

Sept. 8:  Ezekiel 37-39 

Sept. 9:  Ezekiel 40-42 

Security Patrol  

(9/2) 

Billy Hill                       

Ken Hill              

Jeremy Brown  

Praise Pals (9/2)              

Carin Hill                      

Kids in Him (Sept.)  

Carin Hill                     

Lori McGriff                

Jesus and Me (Sept.)    

Bridget Cook                   

Shamblin Griffice 

Childcare (9/2) 

Krista Connelly         

Farrell Crowe          

Joan Harmon           

Betsy Simpson 

A Note from the Pastor… 

This week we continue the journey we began last week when we asked the 
question—what does it look like to love your church to death.  I am grateful 
that many of the unhealthy actions I will describe over the next few weeks 
have not been reared their heads here at Pleasant Ridge.  However, this 
doesn’t mean we are immune from them.  Perhaps, our exploration of these 
temptations (or inclinations) will help you counsel friends from other 
churches that may be experiencing these problems. 

They say that love is blind.  It may also be suggested that love is blinding. 
Familiarity and love work together sometimes to blind us to the reality of 
our circumstance.  One of the most subtle characteristics of someone who is 
loving their church to death is willful blindness to the actual state of the 
church.  I see this in my personal life.  I love myself a lot.  When I look at  
myself in the mirror, I tend to see what I want to see.  However, my               
personal assessment of myself is often disrupted when I step on the scale.  
The scale always tells the hard truth, whereas the truth in the mirror is open 
to interpretation.  

It is easy to look at the church and not see the true state of the church.  This 
is why we measure things and study our community.  The numbers tell us 
much.  If the community is changing racially or demographically and the 
church is not changing, this indicates declining health.  If the church            
members are not participating in the discipleship process and there is a   
decline in one of the components (worship attendance, small group               
participation, or service), the church has a health problem.  We cannot trust 
our eyes to see the decline because by the time we do see it, it is too late to 
do anything about it. 

The first symptom of loving a church to death is—the refusal to recognize 
the true state of the church.  To avoid this, we must ensure that we have 
systems in place to diagnose church health.  We should also routinely check 
the church’s health by studying the church and the community.  Finally, we 
should be open to hard, open conversations about the church in large-group 
settings that include representatives from every age and ministry in the 
church.    

I look forward to seeing you all in worship this Sunday as each of us do our 
part to ensure that our church is filled with healthy disciples who are active 
in the discipleship process. 

Dr. Josh Cook 

Grandparents Day Brunch                       
Sunday, September 9                                
Fellowship Hall 

4th Annual Biker Service 

Sunday, September 16 

Guest Speaker:  Dr. Marcus Merritt                   
Faith Rider & Georgia Baptist State Missionary 

Church –Wide Luncheon to follow Morning 
Worship Service in the Fellowship Hall                         

Sign up in Sunday School Classes 

Bus Drivers & Riders Needed!!                                 

to pickup our youth and children 

on Wednesday nights.                                              

Contact Alison Myers, 612 -9498 or                       

Golden Heir³s Musical             

Sunday, September 30             

6:00 pm                         

Fellowship Hall  

Church Facilities closed Monday, 
September 3 for Labor Day 
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